

**CHILDREN AND YOUNG PEOPLE'S STRATEGIC PARTNERSHIP**

**LAC/ 16+ Regional Sub Group**  
**20<sup>th</sup> April 2015**

**Present:**

Deirdre Coyle	HSCB
Paddy Mooney	Include Youth
Orlaith McGibbon	Youth Justice Agency
Ricky Rowledge	Council for the Homeless
Vivian McConvey	Voypic
Stephen Knox	Barnardo's
Jacqui McGarvey	South Eastern Trust

**In attendance:**

Alison Foster	Children's Services Planning, HSCB
Maurice Leeson	Children's Services Planning, HSCB

**Apologies:**

Tony Rodgers	HSCB
Una Lernihan	HSCB
Michelle Dixon	Kinship Care NI
Brian Patterson	DEL
Anne-Marie Bagnall	South Eastern ELB
Paul Kellegher	Action for Children
Mary Rafferty	PHA

<b>What was Discussed</b>	<b>What was Decided</b>	<b>Who will take the Lead in Moving this Forward</b>
<b>Previous Action Notes</b>	Approved.	
<b>Ian Allen's work</b>  Ian Allen's work on refresh of 'Care Matters' to remain on agenda. Now passed to	Maurice to invite Jerome to the next meeting for an update on this work.	Maurice Leeson

<b>What was Discussed</b>	<b>What was Decided</b>	<b>Who will take the Lead in Moving this Forward</b>
Jerome Dawson in DHSSPS.		
<p><b>NIHRC report on LAC</b></p> <p>To remain on the agenda.</p>	Maurice will invite NIHRC to present their findings when the report is ready for publication	Maurice Leeson
<p><b>Action Plan</b></p> <p>Newest draft of 2014-2017 LAC 16+ action plan discussed in detail. Actions identified for each action point.</p> <p>It was noted that action points 9 and 10 would be carried out by a DOE youth worker. ( pending approval from education authority.)</p>	<p>Tony to request update on LAC Education strategy on behalf of the group</p> <p>Maurice to speak to Tony re sharing of PEP data for the report card</p> <p>Tony to formally request a copy of the revised PEP and share with group.</p> <p>Maurice/ Tony to ask Ann Marie about particular targets/ outcomes which they work to.</p> <p>Vivian/Una to share comments from meeting with Una re: unplanned fostering placement disruptions.</p> <p>Deirdre to look at missing child guidance to see if Youth Justice is included.</p> <p>Jacqui to forward information from re model operated in SE Trust re managing relationships in LAC/Justice interface.</p>	<p>Tony Rodgers</p> <p>Maurice Leeson</p> <p>Tony Rodgers</p> <p>Maurice Leeson</p> <p>Tony Rodgers</p> <p>Vivian McConvey Una Lernihan</p> <p>Deirdre Coyle</p>

<b>What was Discussed</b>	<b>What was Decided</b>	<b>Who will take the Lead in Moving this Forward</b>
	<p>Bail conditions report/paper by Michael Burns to be sourced and shared with group- Jacqui/Orlaith.</p> <p>Paddy to circulate report re; recent research carried out on Transition Support Service</p> <p>Maurice to meet with Jacqui Magee re; PPI strategy and connection to LAC</p> <p>Maurice to speak with Tony re; VOYPIC Care Pack.</p> <p>Alison to write to A4C, IY and citizens advice re money management programmes.</p>	<p>Jacqui McGarvey Orlaith McGibbon</p> <p>Paddy Mooney</p> <p>Maurice Leeson</p> <p>Maurice Leeson</p> <p>Alison Foster</p>
<p><b>Family Support NI Download</b></p> <p>First draft of Family Support NI Download circulated.</p>	<p>All members to check if their mentoring services are included on the family support NI spread sheet.</p> <p>Vivian to provide a definition of mentoring to assist in sifting through the services spread sheet.</p>	<p>LAC 16+ sub group members</p> <p>Vivian McConvey</p>
<p><b>LAC16+ Scorecard</b></p> <p>First draft of LAC16+ Scorecard circulated between the group.</p>	<p>Group suggested where the Scorecard shows data trends it should also compare figures to non LAC young people.</p> <p>Maurice to liaise with Information Team re suggestions.</p>	<p>Maurice Leeson</p>

<b>What was Discussed</b>	<b>What was Decided</b>	<b>Who will take the Lead in Moving this Forward</b>
<b>Date of Next Meeting</b>	3rd July 2015 - 10am Board room, Tower Hill, Armagh	